
I urge the Senate  Committee to give serious consideration to ways in which the VTEC model for 
workplace training and employment can be promoted and supported throughout Australia as a 
means of overcoming our shameful legacy of over-representation in the prison system of indigenous 
Australians. 
 
Kevin L McDonnell PhD 
 


